
 

 

  EUREKA TOWN BOARD MINUTES FEBRUARY 12, 1996 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schindledecker.  Present were 
Supervisors Johnson, Kadlec, Smith and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasure Schulz.  
 

Supervisor Johnson moved to accept the January 8, 1996 minutes are presented, seconded 
by Supervisor Smith and carried. 
 
Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the treasurer's report as read, seconded by Supervisor 

Smith and carried. 
 
Clerk Leine introduced bills totaling $28,135.31.  Supervisor Kadlec moved to pay bills, 
seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried. 

 
Greg Olson of Jeff Belzer is asking the board to be the sponsor of a military war plane to 
be displayed on MAC leased property at Airlake Airport.  Mr. Olson say that such an 
attraction would be an enhancement to the community but Eureka Township must be the 

local governmental unit that needs to request this display.  The township will contact 
legal to find out if it can and should enter into this type of a venture.  There are a lot of 
questions as to liability, maintenance, and who picks up the expense if this machine is 
required back.  The town board informed Mr. Olson that the township will not be held to 

anything that may cost tax payers money in the future because of this venture.  
 
Mike Tutewohl, representing Richard Puelston, is requesting a building permit for a 
house and garage at 24655 Essex Ave.  Signed plans for this project was presented.  

Supervisor Smith moved to grant this permit, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and 
carried. 
 
Crag Taylor, 2409 W. 139th St., Burnsville is asking to split a parcel off the land he owns 

in Section 11, T113, R20.  The board told Mr. Taylor what was needed and again assured 
him that he did have two buildable sites on the land he owns. 
 
Supervisor Topp moved to appoint a citizen from the township to investigate alterative 

forms of government for the township and pay this citizen's $10.00 per hour for 20 hours.  
This motion was seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.   
 
The subject of snow on the township road right of way was a topic of discussion.  The 

State has the following law that deals with snow on the road.  "169.42 LITTERING; 
DROPPING OBJECTS ON VEHICLES; PENALTY".  See attached for detail of law.  
This subject is to be discussed at the annual meeting. 
 

Supervisor Kadlec reported on the county feed lot problem.  Dakota Co. does not have a 
feed lot ordinance on the record that the MPCA likes.  The County to continue working 
on this subject. 
 

Election Judges, for this years election, are Gene Koffenberg, Ray Kadlec and Walter 
Bohrn. 
 



 

 

Supervisor Johnson moved to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.  
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